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I am not here to characterize the nature of crimes being committed 
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This destruction has also caused climate change and the rivers in the territory are drying up 

very fast. The indigenous population has serious difficulties in growing food. For instance, 

common colds quickly deteriorate to pneumonia and kill many of the indigenous population, 



indigenous people. This deliberate policy to deny protection through administrative means, is not only 

discriminative but a violation of the indigenous people’s universal human rights. 

Indigenous people are also victims of hate speech in the Brazilian society. Hate speech is perpetrated 

predominantly by some politicians and amplified on social media. In Boa Vista, I experienced first-hand 

hatred expressed through hate speech 



Before I conclude, allow me to make a few 



Before I end and invite you to ask questions, 

I once again thank the Government, the UN Resident Coordinator, Act Alliance and all those who have 

immensely contributed to the success of my visit. I sincerely appreciate this support. This is the 

beginning of a long journey, and we will remain engaged. 

Thank you. 

Alice Wairimu Nderitu 

USG and Special Adviser on the Prevention of Genocide 

12 May 2023, Rio De Janeiro. 

 


